
AGENDA ITEM FOR ADMINISTRATIVE MEETING      (   )  Discussion only 
                                                                                                 ( X )  Action 

FROM (DEPT/ DIVISION):    County Counsel 

SUBJECT:      Court Facilities Grant Application     

Background:   

At the last meeting, the contract for the preparation 
of a grant application for the AOC-OJD Court 
Facilities was not approved.  Before the Board is 
the possibility of preparing the application 
internally, without cost to the County for outside 
services.    

Requested Separation Actions:    

Approve application for grant request to the AOC-
OJD Court Facilities Task Force, including letter of 
interest due January 10 and application for 
planning grant due January 24, 2022, utilizing 
county staff  

ATTACHMENTS:    Additional Background   

************For Internal Use Only************ 
Checkoffs:  
(          )  Dept. Heard (copy)                                               To be notified of Meeting: 
(          )  Human Resources (copy)  
(    X   )  Legal (copy)                                                          Needed at Meeting: 
(          )  (Other -  List:) 

******************************************************* 

Scheduled for meeting on:       January 5, 2022 

Action taken:  

******************************************************* 
Follow-up: 



With reference to the 2008 preliminary and 2009 Committee on Court Facilities Report, Commissioner 

Dorran wanted to correct several items. (Report attached) 

                1.) Stafford Hansell was ranked #6 overall, best to worst 

                2.) Umatilla County Courthouse ranked #25 overall, best to worst 

                3.) Stafford Hansell was ranked #6 security, best to worst 

                4.) Umatilla County Courthouse ranked #36 security, best to worst 

                5.) Stafford Hansell was ranked #6 life safety, best to worst 

                6.) Umatilla County Courthouse ranked #34 life safety, best to worst 

Since the report, there have been several counties that have either finished construction, are in 

construction process, begun studies, completed studies and planning and have dropped out of 

consideration for construction funding. This would include 13 counties that were below the Umatilla 

County Courthouse in the 2008/09 report and 4 above Umatilla County Courthouse. 

During our deliberations there were comments on bonding. Although we are a long way away from that 

discussion at this point, funding for courthouse remodel/construction has come in several forms. 

Deschutes and Sherman Counties self funded their new and new additions, several have passed bonds 

and since the approval from the legislature, Clackamas County is developing their new courthouse with a 

private developer (minimum of 2 other counties are also looking into this option). 

At this point, if we were to reshuffle the 2008/2009 Report, Umatilla County Courthouse would now be 

two places worse than where Multnomah County was when they were awarded special status by the 

legislature as the worst and most unsafe courthouse in the State of Oregon and also additional state 

funding. 


















































































































































